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April 26, 2022 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman     Ranking Member             

Appropriations Committee   Appropriations Committee        

Rayburn House Office Building   Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515  

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:   

I am requesting funding in FY 2023 for VNA Healthcare for the construction of a new 

clinic in Joliet, Illinois.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is VNA Healthcare, 400 North 

Highland Avenue, Aurora, Illinois, 60506. 

VNA is seeking support for the construction of a much-needed Health Center in 

Joliet, Illinois. The project will be built on land already owned by VAN and will 

include the construction of 24 medical exam rooms, a wellness kitchen, waiting  

areas, a laboratory, nurse stations and mental and behavioral health counseling 

rooms.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project.   

Sincerely,  

 

Bill Foster  

         Member of Congress 

  


